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Specialized laboratory methods, including freeze-drying
of the samples to reduce water content, were used to
reduce matrix interference.

INVESTIGATION RESULTS

The matrix interference problems were resolved. The
laboratory was able to provide acceptable detected or
nondetected concentrations for all site chemicals. The
new data was used in the BERA, which determined that
PAHs and pesticides do not pose a risk to site ecological
receptors. Copper, thallium, and zinc may contribute to
potentially adverse effects for ecological receptors, but the
detected concentrations of these metals fall within the
naturally-occurring background range. The potential risk
to human health from consuming prawng apthig site was
evaluated and determined to be not significant. (Z;,/h
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CONCLUSIONS

Results of the BERA indicate that the site does not pose
unacceptable risk to the environment. The risk to human
health was also reevaluated and confirmed the
recommendations of previous studies that there is no
unacceptable risk to human health. No Further Action is
recommended at this site.

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT

The Navy encourages the public to gain a comprehensive
understanding of the site and the activities that have been
conducted there. The Navy will continue to provide
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information to the community by conducting Restoration
Advisory Board and public meetings; posting site-related
reports in the information repositories; and publishing
announcements in the local newspaper.

WHAT’S NEXT?

The Draft Phase II RI Report will be published in late
August 2012. After receiving regulatory and stakeholder
comments, the Navy will prepare a Final RI Report before
the end of 2012. Closure documents, including a
Proposed Plan and Decision Document (DD), will be
prepared in 2013. Following finalization of the DD, the
property will be available to be transferred out of Navy
control.

For More Information/Comments

NAVFAC Pacific

Public Affairs Officer

Phone: 808-472-1008

Email: catherine.norton@navy.mil

Mr. Walter Leon Guerrero /777 sel Croe
Guam Environmental Protection Agency
Phone: 671-475-1644— /gﬁg

Mr. Michael Mann
Environmental Protection Agency
Region 9 Pacific Islands Office
Phone: 415-972-3505

For More Information:
All site-related documents are available for review at the Navy information repository

established at the Nieves M. Flores Memorial Library.
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